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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	March 11, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker – Dianna Ward, Charlotte B-Cycle
	36 members

2 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:27 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out, and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz and LT Thomas Gwaltney - Response Area 3 Commander, Westover Division. 
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 02/12/2013 to 03/11/2013.  Officer Schwartz was happy to state that she had NO crimes to report for the Madison Park neighborhood during this reporting period.  Surrounding neighborhoods have not been as fortunate such as Starmount, which had 15 for this time period. 

A resident asked if there had not been any calls for service and Lt. Gwaltney indicated that there had been but none in Madison Park which would be reported under the FBI designation as Part 1 crimes (which would include such crimes as murder, robbery, aggravated assault, burglary, larceny-theft, motor vehicle theft, etc.).  Lt. Gwaltney continued to say that the police could not accomplish these kinds of numbers without the neighborhood support such as they get in the Madison Park neighborhood.

Lt Gwaltney also mentioned that Marty Doss and Don Means had attended the monthly COMPSTAT meeting last month.  This meeting reviews the crime statistics for the previous month for each police area and division.  (President Doss discusses the COMPSTAT invitation below)

Officer Schwartz was asked about the CMPD Cling project and she indicated that they have seen the clings on cars, but would like to see more.   (Please note the cling program is a CMPD program to help them patrol the area more efficiently.  You do not need to be an HOA member to participate.  The HOA simply pursued a matching grant in order to pay for the clings).    President Doss noted that in the last decade we have never had a clear crime report.  
Speaker Dianna Ward Charlotte B-Cycle  

Guest Speaker Arranged by Director Douglas Welton 

Charlotte B-cycle is the largest urban bike sharing system in the Southeast. With 200 blue bikes and 20 stations strategically placed throughout Uptown and surrounding neighborhoods from JCSU to Freedom Park, these B-Stations are convenient for your travels around town.
Becoming a member and riding a B-cycle promotes health and wellness, and provides flexibility for alternative ways to get around the Center City.  Charlotte B-cycle members can pick up a blue bike at any B-station, and drop it off at any other B-station.
As a member, you can use a B-cycle to run an errand, grab lunch, travel from the bus stop to your office, or just get some fresh air. The first half hour of every trip is no additional cost.
 
It’s quick and convenient. You never have to look for a parking space or bring your own bike. Plus, riding a B-cycle is good for you and good for the environment. It’s the newest and best way to get around town.
 
The B-cycles are specially designed for both you and the city: B-cycles fit people short and tall, thanks to an easy-to-use adjustable seat post. Everybody has stuff; that’s why there’s a great basket to stow your things while riding. Fenders, skirt guards and chain guards keep your clothes clean. Automatic lights help keep you safe. Three speeds are perfect for Charlotte streets. You’ll love the blue Charlotte B-cycle bikes!
 
Bike sharing is a great amenity for our urban place; making it economical and convenient to use bikes for trips that are too far to walk but too short to drive. It keeps cars parked while extending and balancing our transit system.
 

Ms. Ward stated that bike sharing overseas is a way of life.  In Charlotte they currently have 370 annual members and 7,000 24-hour passes.  She also indicated that no tax dollars were used in this program.

She also told the group that they would show up wherever they were wanted to promote B-Cycle.  Residents can support the program by annual memberships.  The program also welcomes volunteers.  The main office is located at the Bobcats arena just behind the bike station at Suite 1600, 200 South Tryon Street.

To sponsor a station costs approximately $40,000 for the station and 9-10 bikes.

Costs are below:

	24-HOUR PASS
Available at stations or online
	                                     MEMBERSHIPS
               Sign up online - includes personal online 

                               Profile with ride tracking

	24-Hour Pass
	$8
	          Memberships
	             Adult
	Adult
	

	 
	 
	               Annual
	               $65
	 $65
	

	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	

	Additional Fees
	 
	        Additional Fees

	1st half-hour
	Included
	          1st half-hour                               Included
	Included

	Each additional 30 min.
	$4
	   Each additional 30 min.                        $4
	$4

	Max per day
	$75
	          Max per day                                   $75
	$75


If you would like to try Charlotte B-Cycle Ms. Ward indicated that she would put in a promo code for our neighborhood residents to use.  The promo code is 28209.  Additionally, helmets are available at the main hub at the Bobcats arena.  In North Carolina helmets are not required for individuals 18 years or older but is a good safety option.  To avoid charges B-Cycle can text users when they are getting close to incurring charges to allow them to park the bike before charges are incurred.

For additional information you can go to http://charlotte.bcycle.com/ or call 704-332-9585.

CMPD - Westover Division's Crime Statistics Meeting (COMPSTAT) - February 14th at 9:00 am

President Doss and Secretary Means Attended the Meeting.  We found it very informative. 
 

Community Leaders in CMPD's Westover Division!

 

We would like to invite you to be a guest at our public "Compstat" meeting happening this Thursday, February 14th at 9:00 am.  This meeting will be held at the Billy Graham library facilities.  We want you to know what's going on not only in your neighborhood, but those that surround yours as well.

 

What is "Compstat"?

Police agencies and departments throughout the United States began adopting computerized systems, known as Compstat (computerized statistics), that could be used to plot specific incidents of crime by time, day, and location.  By revealing previously unnoticed patterns in criminal activity, Compstat enabled police departments to allocate the appropriate resources and manpower to adequately address crime trends.  At our meeting, you will be privy to see first hand how we use Compstat and our resources, and how we identify and combat crime trends.  Also, there will be an open forum where you can ask questions about the issues you want addressed or things you may want to know more about that heard during the meeting.  

We both enjoyed the meeting and got a lot out of attending it.  
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Our Madison Park Current CMPD / Auto Cling Grant Update 
Since the last HOA meeting we held the stuffing party on Saturday, February 16 where we stuffed, sealed, stamped, labeled, and checked all of the envelopes. We were able to complete this portion of the project in just about 3 hours with all of your help.  We had a great turnout and ended up with 18 individuals volunteering for a total of 44 hours.  Thanks to Officer Katie Schwartz, Edna Alexander, Valerie Delby – thanks for the donuts, Margaret Sexton, Russell Hodge, Bernice Ledford, Leslie Michaels, Matt Magnasco, Ellen Stenstrom, Cheryl Furr, Ingrid Lachner, Vic Kirkman, Jackie Kirkman, Richard Akers, Lee Hiney, Martin Doss, Jo Ann Means, & Don Means. 
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On February 19th we mailed the letters to the neighborhood through USPS.
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As a result of the mailing our paid membership has gone from 78 as of 02/16/13 to a total of 141 as of 03/08/13.  For an increase of 63 paid members.

Madison Park decals are continuing to appear on resident autos throughout the neighborhood.  Please continue to talk up this program with your neighbors.  If you have trouble putting the cling on please call for assistance.

Although not a part of the grant project the resulting publicity included:
- WSOC news (Channel 4) report (6:00am) on Saturday, 02/16/13 had a segment on the CMPD Car Decal project.

- WSOC news (Channel 4) also had a crew come to Wedgewood Church and film the stuffing party held at Wedgewood Church on Saturday morning, 02/16/13, however, did not see this on news.

- FOX news (channel 11) came to Madison Central Park Saturday afternoon, 02/16/13 and filmed a segment on the Madison Park decal project, which was on the 10:00pm newscast.

- The Charlotte Observer had reporter Lindsay Ruebens, come to the stuffing party and got information about the CMPD Car Decals and MPHOA Application Letter project.
Her report appeared on www.CharlotteObserver.com on Saturday, Feb 16, 2013. Link to the Madison Park Neighborhood Decals article posted on 02/16/13 on CharlotteObserver.com: http://www.charlotteobserver.com/2013/02/16/3859989/madison-park-residents-to-receive.html

- Her report was also on page 2B of the Charlotte Observer on Sunday, Feb 17, 2013.

- Notice has also been posted on the Madison Park HOA website at: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park

- CMPD also provided a reverse 991 message to residents of Madison Park informing them of the coming mailing which was sent to residents on Monday evening, 02/18/13 at approximately 6:00pm. 
We requested a total of $3451.88 and actually spent a total of $3428.32 for a savings of $23.56 on the grant.

We indicated that we would use a total of 75 volunteer hours and ended with a total of 98.5 actually used.
We will be closing out the grant this month.  Thanks to all of those who volunteered in all areas of the project, and to those who have and are participating in this CMPD requested project.
Safety Concerns due to CMS Bus Stop on Tyvola

Director Ken Davis contact Officer Schwartz to Thank her for the increase attention to traffic and all stops, and mentioned a concern he had with the bus stop in front of Elmsly Grove Apartments.  He said he had nearly been rear-ended heading West Bound due to the blind curve when traffic stops for the bus.  He also noted that heading east bound on Tyvola that with the long bus stop that traffic will back into the intersection on South Blvd.  His suggestion would be to move the bus stop to Flagstaff a short distance away, or into the complex on Tyvola Drive.  Director Ken Davis had reached out to CMS and did not get a positive response.  He had asked Officer Schwartz if they could speak with CMS.   Officer Schwartz responded on 2/13/13,  

I wanted to address your concern about the bus stop location and working with CMS.  I can tell you from issues we have addressed with them in the past that your concerns will go "unanswered".  And I am sorry to say that to you too.  CMS gave us the same excuse of "this is what works best" and they will not explore any suggestions from us on the safety issue or issues with buses coming in and out of traffic.  We first realized this problem when we were getting calls about people passing the stopped school bus on Tyvola Rd, which of course you know is a huge violation.  However, these calls were about the afternoon when the bus was dropping off.  I will alert the officers working in the morning to pay more attention to the traffic coming westbound on Tyvola towards South to see about getting people "slowed" before they even approach that curve in the road in front of the old Smith school.  

Based on this feedback President Doss decided to contact CDOT.  The reason he had noticed the same issue, but not really for just the bus stop, but traffic in general.  On busy days traffic will back up from South Blvd. heading west sometimes all the way back to Seacroft.  Once the traffic back up gets around the curve it is not that much of an issue, but anyone on the front side of the blind curve is a sitting duck for speeding traffic.   Chip Gallup with CDOT sent the following response.  In a message dated 2/13/2013 12:51:01 P.M. Eastern Standard Time, rgallup@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:

Marty:

It’s this traffic in this direction, correct? We installed a Bus Stop Ahead or something to that effect a few years back along here but it’s been a while…
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President Doss did not recall the sign, but new that all the school related signs were yanked once Smith Language Academy was closed on Tyvola and relocated.  He went up and took digital pictures of the curve, and the one sign at Baker that states limited sight distance.  Chip Gallup responded the following:

	Date:
	2/18/2013 8:03:07 A.M. Eastern Standard Time

	From:
	rgallup@ci.charlotte.nc.us


Marty:

You are right. Our sign must have been removed along with the old school zone signing. I will get a warning sign installed for the westbound approach on Tyvola Rd. 

I have also sent the complaint over to my contact with CMS for comment.

Take care, hopefully with CMPD focusing on slowing traffic on Tyvola and the new sign things will be a bit improved safety wise.

That sign was installed warning bus stop ahead just prior to Baker Drive and the curve on 2/21/13.  Thank You to Chip Gallup for always being so responsive to concerns and needs.  
Park and Recreation Future Park Honoring Sandy Hook Committee Meeting

March 4th, 2013

President Doss, VP Means, and Secretary Means all attended a Steering committee meeting for the new Park Playground for Children that will be built at Park Road Park in place of the old playground, in honor of the children killed in Sandy Hook.   There will be needs for lots of volunteers for skilled and non-skilled workers including artist to complete the project once it moves to the install period probably in June 2013.  It is expected to take 6 days to install once the project reaches that stage.    

On March 5th, 2013 Pinewood hosted a community celebration of the designs their students came up with for the new park.   Pinewood students worked the entire day on the project.  It was fun to see what the children came up with during their day of design.    

Treasurer Resignation

Treasurer Lisa Roberts resigned on March 1st, 2013.  The job of treasurer was taking up more time than she expected, and she did not wish to go the Post Office box for safety concerns.  She completed this months report and turned over the treasurer books on Friday 8th, 2013.  We Thank Lisa for serving for the last 2 months!  We welcome Director Valerie Delby as she takes over the roll of our Treasurer.  She will be listed as Director/Treasurer since she was duly elected already as a director for a 2 year term.  Officers serve 1 year terms. 

Checking Account Balance as of 3-7-13:  $3996.81 Reported by Lisa Roberts  

Payments since Feb. Meeting:

·  $10.23 supplies for stuffing Grant mailing

·  $78.00 Post Office Box Rental

·  $35 National Night Out Registration (we get a $25 dollar credit for the National Night Out store for being a member).   

Deposits since Feb. Meeting:

·  $441.98 PayPal for 22 memberships

·  $640 checks for 32 memberships

Membership: February meeting we had 70 paid memberships for 2013.  Since then we received 54 new memberships for a total to date of 124 paid households.

Since this report was prepared Valerie has deposited another 420 in payments for dues that will be reflected in next months report.   There are also some PayPal payments also waiting to be transferred. 

Valerie reported total deposits of $1,507.98, withdrawals of $88.23 and account balance of $4,031.81.  The balance online is not reflecting the $35 to NNO shown in Lisa’s recap.  
CDOT Sign Topper Being Repaired

CDOT switched out a street name post at the corner of Seacroft and Seneca Place.  The Means had notified CDOT the post was leaning.  CDOT came out and switched the post to a new square channel post.  VP Means noticed the topper was missing after that install and contacted CDOT.  CDOT found it in their sign yard.  Chip Gallup with CDOT returned the sign to the Means.  Director Richard Akers looked to see if he could put it up, but he did not have the correct bracket.  The sign was dropped off at Signs Etc. on 3/5/13 by President Doss. 
They responded: 

Thanks – we’ll get this reinstalled.

Spencer M. Brower 
Signs Etc.
PH: 704-522-8860, ext. 25
FX: 704-522-8770
spencer@signsetcofcharlotte.com
www.signsetcofcharlotte.com
Street Light Reported Outages South Blvd. and Park Road

A resident of Madison Park had stated to President Doss that street lights were out on South Blvd. between E. Woodlawn and Seneca Place.  They also noted some out around Park Road shopping Center.  Chip Gallup with CDOT came out and checked the area based on the residents concern.  Chip Gallup reported on 3/5/13 

 Marty:

I rode both of these roads (South Blvd from uptown to Tyvola Rd) and (Park Rd from Tyvola Rd to Morehead) and was actually amazed at all of the lights that were on! I found only two that were out and reported them.

Let me know if there is anything else to look at.

Thanks!

Seneca Place Speed Limit Signs   (reference 2/11/13 minutes)

President Doss checked to see if any changes were made to the speed limit signs on Seneca Place.   CDOT Chip Gallup responded 

	Subject:
	RE: were there any signs changes made on Seneca Place

	Date:
	3/6/2013 11:06:50 A.M. Eastern Standard Time

	From:
	rgallup@ci.charlotte.nc.us


Marty:

We have added in a couple of 30mph signs but haven’t changed anything else.

I do have a request in for studies to determine if the curve warning signs are current.  I suspect we have a mish mash from years gone by. I am speculating that some of these warning signs will change, be relocated or removed.  

Thanks

Hop on over to the 1st annual Madison Central Park Easter Egg Hunt
Planned by Daneen Gimson & Director Douglas Welton
Who: children up to age ten

When: Saturday march 23rd, at 1pm

Where: Madison Central Park on Seneca

Rumor has it even the Easter bunny will be joining in the fun!

Candy donations are NEEDED
Easter egg hunt will be broken into three groups: ages 0-3, 3-6 and 7-10 years.
For more information please email Madisonparkeaster@gmail.com
You can drop off candy at the next HOA meeting, or drop it off in the box on the porch of 5220 Seacroft Road.  Candy should be individually wrapped and small enough to fit inside the plastic eggs.  The HOA furnished a case of plastic eggs for the event.  

Grand Opening of the Wedgewood Farmers Market - April 6th, 2013 Saturday 9 to 4

Wedgewood Farmers Market Grand Opening - Saturday, April 6.  Market Schedule, Tuesdays and Saturdays, 9 to 4 pm.  Market operated by Pat Farrell of Atherton Food Hub.
Vendors - Wedgewoodians and Madison Park residents can rent space at our Market for $30. Others pay $40.  We rent tables for $10.  First come, first serve.  Contact Mike Mattick, mmattick@gmail.com if you want to rent space/table.
When Wedgewood Church asked the Madison Park Homeowners Association what we could do for the association you told us a Farmers Market would be great.  We thank you for the idea and we appreciate your support.
Our HOA Board is 100% in favor of the market.  The church asked us to provide a letter of support.  We wanted to have our member’s present vote tonight.   Motion was made, seconded and adopted by unanimous vote of the members present.  A letter of support was sent to the church. 
Community Officer Katie Schwartz Nomination Vote

We also wanted to do an HOA nomination of our Community Officer Katie Schwartz through a vote tonight for the community police awards.   Officer Schwartz always works hard for our community, and goes beyond what is expected to make things happen for us.  Motion was made, seconded and adopted by unanimous vote of the members present to recommend Officer Katie Schwartz.  Anyone who would like to submit their own nomination for an officer can go to: http://charmeck.org/city/charlotte/CRC/Forms/Pages/PCRNominationForm.aspx
Rose Garden Committee Work Day 3/10/13

Thanks to the following people for their work on the Rose Garden at Madison Central Park yesterday afternoon.  Pat Gubbins, Jennifer DeLorm, Lisa Charde, Nicole Freeman a Pinewood parent who is heading up their rose garden, Nicole's daughter Jaelyn Freeman, and sister and niece - Andrea Dailey & Brooklyn Bailey that came to work in the garden.  Thanks to each of you for giving your time to the garden.  We have been trying to find a resource for water the rose garden.  President Doss tried several possible options to get water for the rose garden.  President Doss exhausted every resource he could think of the last year.  There were either cost issues, or the possible resources were not able to help for various reasons.  VP Means then decided to speak with Parks and Recreation to see if they might be able to help.  They did look into trying to help us.  They decided since it was not on their land they could not do much more than offer pickle barrels. The issue is getting water for the containers.  President Doss asked one of our Madison Park residents, Linda Lockhart that worked for the Fire Department, if she thought the fire department might fill the barrels.  We could pay a reasonable fee for the water.  Station 2 has agreed to help out based on information sent to President Doss this afternoon from Linda.  P&R is also testing something with tarps to collect water for a community garden in another neighborhood, and if that works they might help us set up a similar system to help fill the barrels with rain water.  There is no roof line near the rose garden.   We really need the additional water over the summer for the roses.  We will be looking for more barrels to store water in if this all works out.    

Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns
Storm Drain Issue at Tyvola and Baker
President Doss called 311 on Tuesday morning and reported the blocked storm drain reported by a 1st time attendee that lives at Baker Drive and Tyvola.  Storm Water Services said they would check out the area.    

Spring Madison Central Park Workday 
Director, Matt Magnasco is heading up this project. Volunteers are needed.  Workday is scheduled for April 13 with a rain date of April 20.  Work to be completed includes edging, cleanup, weeding, and repair of a drainage issue over by the school bus driveway.  Work should only take approximately 1 ½ hour.  Tools needed include shovels, rakes, and power edger(s).  More details including starting time will be posted on the website and emailed to the MPHOA email list as the date gets closer.
Tyvola Road Cleanup
Margaret Sexton is heading up this project. Volunteers are needed.  Work should take no more than an hour.  Tools and plastic bags are provided by the HOA.  Tentatively this event is being scheduled for the first Saturday in May (May 4th).  Details will be published on the MPHOA website, Discussion Page as the date gets closer.   If at least 12 people turn out is makes the work go smoothly.
Welcome to all the New Members
We had several first time attendees last night that joined and paid dues.  We welcome all our new members that have joined the HOA over the last month.  
Adjournment: 8:20pm










